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The Cincinnati Woodworker 
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge 

2017-2018 Meeting Schedule 
September 9, 2017-NE 
November 11, 2017-SE 
January 13, 2018-SW 
March 10, 2018-C 
May 12, 2018-Lunch-NW 
Meeting Location 
Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, 703 Compton Road—
approximately .2 miles east of 
Winton Road. 
The meetings are held in the 
Disciples Hall, located in the 
basement.  Park behind the 
church, and enter through the 
double doors on the right side of 
the building, in the back. 
Meeting Time 
Our room opens at 8:30 AM.  The 
meeting is from 9:00 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Please plan to arrive 
on time and stay for the entire 
meeting. 
Support our patrons     
This newsletter’s featured 
sponsor is E B Mueller in 
Madeira.  Open House Nov. 10, 
9-4   
Refreshments 
Donuts will be available at the 
meeting.  Please bring your own 
coffee in a cup with a lid.  Please 
clean up your spills 

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter 
Agenda for November 11, 2017 

The Southeast Group presents this November Program.  
Program Presentation--Building Staked Furniture 

 
 

Christian Appalachian Project Toy Collection 
Between 8:30 and the  9:00 a.m. start of our November 11th CWC meeting, 
please bring toys and children’s books for the Jim Schaefer initiated charity 
project. It will help speed up the intake process if all are boxed, sealed and 
labeled before arrival, but with one of each type of toy set aside for “Show ‘n 
Tell”. These will be boxed together at the end of the meeting.  A note 
indicating what is being donated, how many and who contributed is 
appreciated. George Murphy will forward a consolidated summary to  the 
charity as all are delivered. If you have any questions or wish to make early 
delivery, call George Murphy at 513-729-0092 
 
Thanks for supporting the children of central Kentucky. 

Show and Tell 
We have Show and Tell at every meeting.  We all get inspiration and ideas 
from seeing what others have done.  Let’s see what you have been up to  
and “share the woodworking knowledge”  If you show a project at a 
meeting, consider bringing it back in May for the Founders’ Award. 
In addition to other projects you bring, at the November meeting we will 
show the toys we have made to send to the Christian Appalachian Project. 

Chris Schwarz will present our program.  
He will discuss how to use conical mortise-
and-tenon joints that only get betterand 
tighter with age.  He will also demonstrate 
a finish called Shou Sugi Ban. You do it 
with a torch and wax.  Both the joints and 
finish are used on this stool.  Many of you 
know Chris as a teacher, author, 
proprietor of Lost Art Press, his 
appearances on The Woodwright’s Shop, 
and from his days at Popular 
Woodworking, where he’s still a 
contributing editor. 
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Steven Fridrick’s presentation on 
his dust collection system 

 
Ray Jang shared his arts and 
crafts inlay. 

 
Ray Ladouceur discusses gloves 
and table saw safety 

Member Shop Tour 
On Oct 21, we had a great progressive shop tour of a wide variety of three 
shops in the Colerain Township area.   Thanks to Bill Fee for organizing, Jim 
Becker, Larry Saupe, and Terry Elfers for opening their shops for the tour. 

Indoor Flea Market tables 
As usual, we’ll have a “Free” and “For Sale” table for woodworking items.  Bring 
your items and “want list.” 

New Life Furniture 
Several club members have been volunteering the first Saturday and third 
Wednesday in leading groups of volunteers assembling tables and other 
furniture for the NLF Furniture Bank in Blue Ash.  We are in the middle of a 
“Tables for Christmas” where we plan to make 120 dining tables prior to the 
holidays.  Next year we plan to expand to include other projects and build an 
expanded shop.  If you are interested in helping out from time to time, contact 
Bill Fee or Keith Mealy (contact information for them below).   More about New 
Life and their mission http://www.nlfurniture.org/  

Methods of Work.  
At each meeting we have a series of short presentations with ideas that you can 
use in your shop, similar to the subscriber shop tips in the front of magazines.  If 
you have something you’d like to share, there is a sign-up sheet at the meeting.  
Topics can include: Safety, Sharpening, New (or handy) tools or materials, Jigs 
and Fixtures, Finishing or general Shop Tips. 

January Auction 
We will again have an auction of tools and supplies at our January meeting.   
All proceeds go to fund our charitable projects.  If you have some duplicate or 
upgraded tools, or just things sitting in the corner that you don’t use, bring 
them to the January meeting.  Also come prepared to get some tools for your 
shop. 

Membership Dues 
Membership dues were due at the September meeting.  If you have not paid 
your dues, please see Dick Fisher at the meeting or print the membership form 
in this newsletter and mail it to Dick.   
Don’t forget to pick up your membership card when you pay your dues.  This 
card entitles you to discounts at Wilhelm Lumber, Rockler,  Paxton, EB Mueller, 
Frank Miller Outlet, Klingspor, and Hartville Tool. 
We clean out our mail list after the January meeting, so if you have not paid, 
you will not be getting mailings. 
Be sure to get a current membership card when you pay your dues.   If mailing 
in, include a SASE if you need your card before you can get to a meeting.. 
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Member dues are payable each September   New members may join at any time. 
Annual Dues:   Adults $15.00 
 Student $5.00 

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age or handicap. 
Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 

Date: _______ New: ________ Renewal: _____ 
Email: ________________________________________ 
Name: ________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: _______ Zip: _________ 
Home Phone: (___) ________ Work Phone: (___) ________ Cell Phone: (___) ________ 
Mail application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to: (note new address) 

Dick Fisher 
4905 Zion Rd. 

Cleves, Ohio 45002 
 

Tracking Form for Toy Drive Collection 
JIM SCHAEFER TOY PROJECT 

DONATIONS TO THE CHRISTIAN APPALACHIAN PROJECT 
 

Donor Name(s) and Address 
 
 
 

Quantity Description 
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McFeely’s  
Mike Reckers from McFeely’s Hardware, right here in Harrsison, OH, sent along their recent ad for club members.   Mike 
spoke at a meeting last year and is a source for quality square-drive screws. 
http://mailchi.mp/mcfeelys/if-you-could-turn-back-time-43661?e=ad561f8bce  
You can sign up at  https://www.mcfeelys.com/email-signup/  to receive future ads. 
 
 

Facebook and Website 
Like us on Facebook for timely updates from the club, tips, techques, and Q&A 
https://www.facebook.com/cincinnatiwoodworkingclub  
Our website has been upgraded.  Follow this link to visit the website. 
http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

Group Chairs 
The following are neighborhood chairs, responsible for one meeting a year. 
Central  Jim Baldock, Donald Eling 513-733-3820   513-563-8237 
Southeast  Gene Bartholomew,  John Libbert 513-576-0558   513-575-5550 
Northeast S Manuel Canalas,  (open) 513-774-8272 
Northwest  Ray Ladouceur, Herb Retszch 513-681-6615   513-777-9174 
Southwest  Bill Fee ,(open) 513-292-2875    
 

Club Contacts 
Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help. 

President: (Overall running of the club) 
Keith Mealy      Home: (513) 891-2924   byhammerandhand@yahoo.com 

Education and Competitions Committee  (AKA Gang of Five) 

Dusty Eling dustye@zoomtown.com 

 Larry Saupe lesaupe@aol.com  

James Baldock  baldock@fuse.net  

Gene Wiggs gene.wiggs@gmail.com  

Howard Renner rennovator@fuse.net  
Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues) 

Dick Fisher     Work: (513) 612-2175    dfisher@cincom.com  
Website:   http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org   Thanks to webmater Darrell McAnulty for bringing the 
web site up to date. 
 


